
Federal Communications Commission 
Washington, D.C. 20554 

 
 
 

                                                                  September 26, 2011 
 
MCUSA, Inc. 
375 East 790 South 
Pleasant Grove, Utah  84062 
 
       Re: File No. BNPDTL-20090924ABS 
        Facility ID No. 183406 
 
Dear Applicant: 
 
 By letter dated March 16, 2011, the staff dismissed the above-referenced application for a new 
digital low power television station on channel 24 at Logan, Utah because MCUSA, Inc. had failed to 
respond to a deficiency letter requiring it to amend its application to resolve predicted interference to 
stations K23GR-D and K25HG-D Preston, Utah.  MCUSA filed a timely petition for reconsideration, 
submitting a letter dated March 21, 2011 from the licensee of the Preston stations to the Commission, 
saying that it has no objection to grant of MCUSA’s application “provided that the construction permit is 
issued with the requirement to use a mask filter.”  MCUSA further states that if reconsideration is 
granted, it will amend its application to specify a channel emission mask. 
 
 In view of the foregoing, the petition for reconsideration IS GRANTED and the application IS 
REINSTATED for further processing.  MCUSA, Inc. is directed to amend its application within 30 days 
from the date of this letter. 
 
        Sincerely, 
 
 
 
        Hossein Hashemzadeh 
        Deputy Chief, Video Division 
        Media Bureau 
         


